
 

RESOLUTION #24-25:21 
 

NON-REELECTION AND RELEASE OF  
CERTIFICATED PROBATIONARY EMPLOYEES 

 
WHEREAS, California Education Code section 44929.21 requires that probationary 
certificated employees be notified by March 15th of the employees’ second probationary 
year of service if the Board of Education determines they will be released from their 
position and non-reelected from District employment for the following school year; and  

WHEREAS, the following employees have been employed by this District in a position 
requiring certification qualifications, and are now serving in a probationary position: 

Employee # 24251031 - Intern probationary employee 

Employee # 24251032 - Second-year probationary employee 

WHEREAS, the performance of the above-listed employees during their probationary 
period has not been sufficient to warrant the continuation of their probationary status or 
the granting of tenure; and 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, and ordered by the Board of Education: 
 

1.​ Employee # 24251031 and employee # 24251032 shall be released from their 
respective certificated position and non-reelected from all District employment at 
the end of the 2024-2025 school year; 
 

2.​ The Superintendent or designee shall take all legally required actions to ensure 
compliance with this Board of Education’s resolution, including but not limited to 
providing notice of the release and non-reelection to the employee in accordance 
with the provisions of Education Code sections 44929.21. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Education of the Azusa Unified School District, 
this 11th day of February, 2025, by the following vote: 

 
AYES:​​ _______​        
 
NOES:​ _______ 
 
ABSTAIN:​ _______ 

 



 

 
ABSENT:​ _______ 

 
 
Yolanda Rodriguez-Peña, Clerk of the Board of Education, hereby certifies that the 
foregoing is a full, true, and correct copy of a resolution duly passed and adopted by said 
Board of Education at a regularly called and conducted Board of Education meeting held 
on said date. 

 
 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ____________________________________________ 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Yolanda Rodriguez-Peña, 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Clerk of the Board of Education 
 

 

 


